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President’s Perspective
By David Anderson, ATRI President

As I begin my 2nd term as 
President for ATRI, first things 
first, I want to express my 
gratitude for all that the im-
mediate Past President John 
Catalano, Bionic Auto Parts, 
has done for the past two 
years. During John’s term, the 
IL Green Car Program has re-
ally expanded, tripled actually.  Also, John was very instru-
mental in assisting Michelle plan our first two Convention 
& Trade shows as a single state without any partners, both 
were successful. I plan to carry on his mission to build the 
membership, work with our regulators and more. One of 
the issues  ATRI plans to do this year is a “Lobby Day”, I 
know there is a lot going on in IL right now, but hopefully 
we can come together as a strong association to lobby for 
our rights as auto recyclers, and see to it that our industry 
does not go un-noticed. 

I plan to promote, and continue to help our IL Green Car 
Program grow. I would also like to expand membership with 
advertised literature explaining the benefits of becoming an 
ATRI member. Getting out and doing site visit’s is also on 
my to-do list. Educating the members is key, and something 
I intend to see happen though out the year with our conven-
tion, and also, by putting on education seminars. I plan to 
keep a watchful eye on any new legislature along with Mi-

chelle and Joey Devereux. Michelle keeps a constant contact 
with our regulators so we know what to expect at all times.

There are a couple other changes to the ATRI board, Jonah 
Smith, Smiths Auto Parts, will become the next ATRI trea-
sure. I am so glad to have younger owner/managers of auto 
recyclers in our state, getting involved with the state associa-
tion. Having young blood brings new ideas and enthusiasm 
to this industry. I want to thank Andy Zalon, C & J Auto 
Parts for his service as the ATRI Treasure, and I am so glad he 
will continue to be on the ATRI Board of Directors.

I am looking forward to my second 2 yr term with ATRI. I 
hope to hear from some of you. Please feel free to contact 
myself or Michelle with your thoughts, ideas and or articles 
for the newsletter. Next year our annual convention & trade 
show will be in Springfield so watch for more details in our 
newsletters.

Happy Holidays, 
David Anderson, I-55 Auto Salvage
ATRI President
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Two more conventions and 
trade shows under my belt 
for 2015 equals more educa-
tion, and more to do! It really 
is never ending in this indus-
try as the changes are con-
stant. The biggest concern is 
probably the scrap prices that 
are at an all-time low, we sure 
hope to see a turn around there in the near future. With IL 
in such a sad state of affairs it makes it difficult to think about 
any legislation at this time. I am hopeful that we can have a 
lobby day in 2016 at some point. In the meantime, I want 
to encourage you to get to know your representatives and 
senators in your area. This is extremely important for your 
business. I highly encourage you all to like your legislator’s 
Facebook pages, Instagram photos and tweets. Social media 
can be powerful in today’s business, and this will only get 
more popular with time. I attended a media at the ARA 
convention on Social Media and you should all learn more 
about it. It is the way of our future.

This year the ATRI Convention & Trade Show was well at-
tended, there were 22 yards that pre-registered and four 
yards that were walk-ins. However, the Hyatt Regency Hotel 
was a big hotel, and there was a misunderstanding about 
the exhibit space previously contracted for. I am all about 
keeping us together in close quarters, and unfortunately, the 
exhibit space we were forced to use was quite a ways from 
the meeting space and I think some did not make it to the 
exhibit hall. I want to apologize to our wonderful exhibitors 
who come to our show yearly, and to those who were new 
this year, for the unfortunate distance between the meeting 
space and exhibit space. ATRI is ever so grateful for your 
continued support!

I know there are a lot of yards out there who are struggling, 
and I wish I had more words of encouragement to say. It 
is important that we all ban together and keep educating 

ourselves further for the betterment of the auto recycling 
industry. At this year’s ATRI event Mike Kunkel provided 
training that I hope the members who attended came away 
with some new and inventive idea’s to help in the day to day 
operations of the business. I can’t express the importance of 
building as many relationships as you can at a time where 
togetherness is important.

Executive’s Viewpoint
By Michelle Lechner, Executive Director

Mike Kunkle training
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I am so pleased to say that our IL Green Car Program has 
tripled in size in a year! Congratulations to Ed Coultas and 
staff, from Coultas Automotive Recycling Superstore, who 
received 1st place as the “IL Green Car Platinum Medalist” 
award, and Bionic Auto Parts who is the “Most Valuable IL 
Green Car Medalist”. Please see the full article in this maga-
zine for more details. If you are interested in becoming an IL 
Green Car member please contact me for more information. 
Even if you don’t think you are ready to actually become an 
IL Green Car member, but have questions and are thinking 
about it for the future contact me to discuss it. 

Welcome David Anderson on his second term as the ATRI 
President. David brings a wealth of knowledge and energy 
to the association, and I am looking forward to working with 
David, and the ATRI board on some new adventures that 
will enhance the member benefits of the membership. It was 
a joy working with John Catalano who becomes immediate 
Past President, and is still a valuable leader in our association 
today.

Lastly, I want to wish all of you a safe and happy holiday 
season. 

Keep Recycling, 
Michelle Lechner
Executive Director

Sara Hamidovic gave the IL Green Car Program update

Michelle Lechner, Executive Director and New ATRI President 
Dave Anerson thank Retiring ATRI President John Catalano, Jr. 

for his leadership on the ATRI Board for the last two years.

THIS EVENT WOULD NOT BE POSSIBLE
WITHOUT OUR SPONSORS!

Please consider them FIRST when making 
your buying decisions! 
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We would like to congratulate all of our Illinois Green Certi-
fied Automotive Recycler (CAR) Medalists.  VET presented 
awards at the Illinois Convention and Tradeshow in Rose-
mont, Illinois.  We are proud to say that we have almost met 
our goal and tripled our membership in the IL Green CAR 
program in 2015.  We are proud to announce that we now 
have 30 IL Green CAR facilities!  The facilities listed below 
as “PENDING” are working toward initial certification and 
earning their medals by the end of 2015.  Our medalists and 
new membership should all be very proud of the commit-
ments they have made.  Each has taken a huge step toward 
environmental and safety compliance, improving their busi-
ness, and gaining peace of mind.  Congratulations!        

IL Green CAR SCOREBOARD (2015)
Coultas Automotive Recycling Superstore

(98.28%) – PLATINUM (0% Increase)
Bionic Auto Parts & Sales

(97.70%) – PLATINUM (2.30% Increase)
Collins Truck Parts 

(97.13%) – PLATINUM (9.20% Increase)
Aero Auto Parts 

(95.98%) – PLATINUM (9.20% Increase)
Elgin Super Auto Parts 

(95.98%) – PLATINUM (7.47% Increase)
Stafford’s, Inc. 

(95.98%) – PLATINUM (New Medalist)
Mack’s Auto Recycling 

(95.40%) – PLATINUM (3.45% Increase)
New Cats Auto Parts 

(95.40%) – PLATINUM (6.89% Increase)
Decatur Auto Parts 

(91.95%) – GOLD (New Medalist)
River Valley Auto Parts 

(91.38%) – GOLD (3.45% Increase)

I-55 Auto Salvage 
(90.80%) – GOLD (2.87% Increase)

Scotty’s Auto Parts 
(90.80%) – GOLD (2.30% Decrease)

Speedway Auto Parts 
(87.93%) – GOLD (4.60% Increase)

ABC Auto Parts 
(87.36%) – GOLD (1.73% Increase)

Ashley’s U-Pick-A-Part 
(87.36%) – GOLD (12.07% Increase)

Bill Smith Auto Parts 
(85.63%) – GOLD (10.34% Increase)

The VET Review – IL Green CAR: 
Medalists Awarded!
By: Sara Hamidovic, PE, CHMM
President, VET Environmental Engineering, LLC
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Kankakee Auto Recyclers 
(85.06%) – GOLD (New Medalist)

Rockford Auto Parts 
(85.06%) – GOLD (4.60% Decrease)

C&J Auto Parts 
(84.48%) – SILVER (1.73% Decrease)

Dan’s Used Auto Parts 
(81.61%) – SILVER (New Medalist)

BC Automotive 
(81.03%) – SILVER (New Medalist)

Rhodes Auto S/S/S 
(78.74%) – SILVER (New Medalist)

Shelby and Sons, Inc. 
(78.74%) – SILVER (3.45% Increase)

Auto Parts City
PENDING

Calumet City Auto Recycling & Scrap Metal
PENDING

Hileman’s Motor Mart
PENDING

The Y-Yard Auto & Truck, Inc.
PENDING

United Road Towing – Chicago Auto Pound #2  
PENDING

United Road Towing – Chicago Auto Pound #6
PENDING

Xpert Coring & Recycling
PENDING

Frank’s Westside Auto Parts, Inc.
SCHEDULING

W&W Auto Parts
WITHDREW

 Wood River Auto Parts
WITHDREW

1st Place
Coultas Automotive Recycling 

Superstore 
PLATINUM – 98.28%

We would like to congratulate Ed and the staff of Coultas 
Automotive Recycling Superstore on earning 1st Place and 
an IL Green CAR PLATINUM Medal.  Coultas scored the 
same in 2014 and 2015 and earned PLATINUM both years.  
The most impressive aspects of this business are the opera-
tional management and the systems that are in place.  From 
fluids storage, to managing core engines, to training, and 
recordkeeping - Coultas does it right.  They have one of 
the nicest crusher and core engine management buildings of 
anyone in our program.  Coultas is in the process of install-
ing a triple basin oil water separator that will further increase 
their score.  Thank you, Ed, for your commitment to doing 
it right and setting such a great example for us all to follow.         

Mon - Fri
8am - 5pm 900 North Main Street

Montgomery, IL 60538
E-mail: stafrdused@aol.com
Local #: 630-892-4218

AUTO PARTS & RECYCLING
Serving Illinois and Beyond Since 1946

800-437-1770

Visit our website
www.staffordsautoparts.com

We
Warranty
ALL Our
Parts!
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2nd Place
Bionic Auto Parts & Sales

PLATINUM – 97.70%
**MOST VALUABLE IL GREEN CAR 

MEDALIST**
We would like to congratulate the Catalano family and the 
staff of Bionic Auto Parts & Sales on earning 2nd Place, an 
IL Green CAR PLATINUM Medal, and the Most Valuable 
IL Green CAR Medalist award.  Bionic’s score represents a 
2.30% increase from the score that also earned them PLATI-
NUM in 2014.  Bionic’s late model inventory never ceases 
to amaze us during audits.  They take their business very 
seriously and are committed to constant improvement.  This 
year they completely overhauled their core engine storage 
area, an improvement that streamlined their operation and 
moved all core engine storage under roof.  Bionic was also 
awarded the MOST VALUABLE award.  This award is given 
to the facility that does the most to help our program to 
grow each year.  John, Jr. just finished his term as President 
of ATRI.  During his tenure, Junior, supported our program 
and helped us to spread the word about the IL Green CAR 
program.  Thank you for all your support!     

3rd Place
Collins Truck Parts

PLATINUM – 97.13%

We would like to congratulate Brian and the staff of Col-
lins Truck Parts on earning 3rd Place and an IL Green CAR 
PLATINUM Medal.  Collins’ score represents a 9.2% in-
crease from the score that earned them GOLD in 2014.  
VET started working with Collins at the end of 2013 and 
has seen them grow by leaps and bounds over the last two 
years.  Brian is one of those guys that will do it right or not at 
all.  He will not rest until he has done everything he can to 
improve.  He continues to be one of the IL Green CAR pro-
gram’s biggest cheerleaders and is personally responsible for 
at least three of our members’ involvement.  Collins has also 
internalized the use of our compliance software and is doing 
a fantastic job keeping up with compliance tasks.  Congratu-
lations to Brian, Bubba, and Bernie – way to go, guys!  

4th Place (Three-way Tie)
Aero Auto Parts

PLATINUM – 95.98%
**MOST IMPROVED IL GREEN 

CAR MEDALIST**
We would like to congratulate the Frank, Andy, and the staff 
of Aero Auto Parts on earning 4th Place in a three-way tie 
with Elgin Super Auto Parts and Stafford’s, Inc., an IL Green 
CAR PLATINUM Medal, and the Most Improved IL Green 
CAR Medalist award.  Aero’s score represents a 9.2% in-
crease from the score that earned them GOLD in 2014.  I 
am rarely surprised when I show up for a yearly audit – but 
at Aero, this year, I was surprised.  Aero’s efforts this year 
were remarkable.  They took the audit report form from 
2014 and used it as a checklist.  Andy and the team eliminat-
ed an impressive number of deficiencies to include adding 
secondary containment for every one of their fluids storage 
containers.  To make a 9.2% improvement to a facility that 
was already a GOLD medalist demonstrates a level of com-
mitment that we are proud to have in our program!  Thank 
you, Aero for your commitment and hard work!     

4th Place (Three-way Tie)
Elgin Super Auto Parts
PLATINUM – 95.98%

We would like to congratulate Bryan and the staff of Elgin 
Super Auto Parts on earning 4th Place in a three-way tie 
with Aero Auto Parts and Stafford’s, Inc., and an IL Green 
CAR PLATINUM Medal.  Elgin’s score represents a 7.47% 
increase from the score that earned them GOLD in 2014.  
Elgin has the most efficient vehicle storage yard we have 
ever visited.  Their racks are impressive and greatly increase 
the amount of vehicles they can store in a safe and orga-
nized fashion.  Elgin’s commitment to investing back into 
their business is clear and it sets them apart from the crowd.  
Their warehouses and equipment are top-of-the-line.  Bryan 
is an invaluable resource for our group because he passes in-
formation to us so we can help inform other members.  We 
appreciate your support, Bryan, keep up the awesome work!    
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4th Place (Three-way Tie)
Stafford’s, Inc. 

PLATINUM – 95.98%

We would like to congratulate Jim and the staff of Stafford’s, 
Inc. on earning 4th Place in a three-way tie with Aero Auto 
Parts and Elgin Super Auto Parts, and an IL Green CAR 
PLATINUM Medal in their first year involved in the IL Green 
CAR program – the only new member that earned PLATI-
NUM this year.  Stafford’s is another facility that is managed 
extremely well.  To be able to earn PLATINUM during the 
first year of membership is a big deal!  We were very im-
pressed with some of the best management practices that are 
in place as part of their normal day-to-day operations.  One of 
these included laying junk vehicle seats under the crusher to 
ensure that residual fluids did not leak on the ground.  Their 
documentation and record keeping are impeccable and they 
had the best self-written storm water pollution prevention 
plan that we’ve ever seen.  Jim, your attention to detail is sec-
ond-to-none and we are so happy to have you in our group!   

7th Place (Tie)
Mack’s Auto Recycling 
PLATINUM – 95.40%

We would like to congratulate Rob, Jesse, and the staff of 
Mack’s Auto Recycling on earning 7th Place tied with New 
Cats Auto Recycling, and an IL Green CAR PLATINUM 
Medal.  Mack’s score represents a 3.45% increase from the 
score that earned them GOLD in 2014.  Mack’s made one of 
the most impressive improvements to their facility this year in 
our program.  They transitioned their entire dismantling op-
eration from outdoors to indoors.  Their unconventional and 
efficient use of space added value to their business and re-
duced the chance of environmental impacts outdoors.  They 
were in the running for MOST IMPROVED this year – it 
was tough decision.  We love seeing the inventions and good 
ideas that Mack’s brings to the table each year.  Their systems 
and gadgets never cease to amaze us!  Rob’s record keeping 
is still some of the best we have seen.  Very well done, guys!  
Can’t wait to see what you come up with this year!      

7th Place (Tie)
New Cats Auto Recycling

PLATINUM – 95.40%

We would like to congratulate Frank, Donna, and the staff 
of New Cats Auto Recycling on earning 7th Place tied with 
Mack’s Auto Recycling, and an IL Green CAR PLATINUM 
Medal.  New Cats’ score represents a 6.89% increase from 
the score that earned them GOLD in 2014.  Donna at New 
Cats has been a pleasure for us to work with.  We ask her to 
get something done and it is done.  Her responsiveness, hard 
work, and no nonsense management have allowed the busi-
ness to improve greatly.  New Cats erected a new core en-
gine storage area this year that prevents contact with precipi-
tation.  Great job, Donna, thanks for making our job easier!   

9th Place
Decatur Auto Parts

GOLD – 91.95%

We would like to congratulate the Beasley family and the 
staff of Decatur Auto Parts on earning 9th Place and an IL 
Green CAR GOLD Medal in their first year involved in the 
IL Green CAR program – the highest scoring new mem-
ber in the GOLD category this year.  Decatur is extremely 
thorough.  They do not do things just to do them.  They 
make sure they understand the process and take the time 
need to learn how to do it right.  When a change is made it 
becomes part of their system.  This management style will 
serve them well in our program.  I would watch out for 
them in the PLATINUM category next year.  Decatur’s DIY 
self-contained wash bay is ingenious!  Thanks to Decatur for 
joining our group, we cannot wait to learn more from you!     

10th Place
River Valley Auto Parts 

GOLD – 91.38%

We would like to congratulate Kyle, Steve, and the staff of 
River Valley Auto Parts on earning 10th Place and an IL 
Green CAR GOLD Medal.  River Valley’s score represents a 
3.45% increase from the score that earned them GOLD in 
2014.  River Valley is unlike any other medalist in our pro-
gram.  They are very diversified and work in many sectors 



11November/December 2015

Association  ATRI News

of the scrap and automotive recycling industries.  They are 
a large company with the most employees working at one 
facility.  Despite their size and complexity, River Valley re-
mains one of the most impressively managed businesses we 
represent.  This year River Valley moved their core engine 
storage area inside shipping containers to prevent exposure 
to precipitation.  Kyle is also someone I consider an author-
ity on our industry.  I call him frequently to ask questions – I 
have learned so much working for River Valley.  Thank you!     

11th Place (Tie)
I-55 Auto Salvage 
GOLD – 90.80%

We would like to congratulate David and the staff of I-55 
Auto Salvage on earning 11th Place in a tie with Scotty’s 
Auto Parts, and an IL Green CAR GOLD Medal.  I-55’s 
score represents a 2.87% increase from the score that 
earned them GOLD in 2014.  I-55 still has the nicest, fanci-
est, and most inviting front office and customer reception 
area.  The first impression of this business is amazing.  I-55 
is another business where it is clear that reinvesting and do-
ing it right is important.  Their crusher enclosure is one we 
describe to other members frequently.  I-55 has made some 
operational changes this year that will streamline their opera-
tion.  I expect them to join our PLATINUM medalists next 
year.  David also took over as our President (again) for 2016.  
Thanks for your commitment to our association, Dave, we 
look forward to working with you!  

11th Place (Tie)
Scotty’s Auto Parts 
GOLD – 90.80%

We would like to congratulate Scotty, Travis, and the staff 
of Scotty’s Auto Parts on earning 11th Place in a tie with 
I-55 Auto Salvage, and an IL Green CAR GOLD Medal.  
Scotty’s score represents a 2.30% decrease from the score 
that earned them GOLD in 2014.  Scotty’s is one of our 
favorite facilities to visit.  The scenery in the area is amazing 
and the facility is so nicely run.  Scotty is an inventor and we 
love seeing the different unique solutions he comes up with 
for common issues in our industry.  We noticed this year that 
all of the issues we identified at Scotty’s relate to paperwork.  

Their operational systems are more or less perfect.  We like it 
when this is the case because we can help with paperwork.  
Watch for Scotty’s to climb the scale in 2016!  

13th Place
Speedway Auto Parts

GOLD – 87.93%

We would like to congratulate Sean, Ron, and the staff 
of Speedway Auto Parts on earning 13th Place and an IL 
Green CAR GOLD Medal.  Speedway’s score represents 
a 4.60% increase from the score that earned them SILVER 
in 2014.  Speedway has one of the greatest buildings in our 
program.  It is an extremely large and spacious building with 
room for all of the processes to be performed indoors.  Ron 
does a great job of managing the operational side of the busi-
ness and made several improvements this year to include 
recordkeeping, adding spill kits, and improving secondary 
containment.  Great work this year, guys!  Can’t wait to see 
what you will tweak in 2016.    

14th Place (Tie)
ABC Auto Parts 
GOLD – 87.36%

We would like to congratulate Joe and the staff of ABC Auto 
Parts on earning 14th Place in a tie with Ashley’s U-Pick-A-Part, 
and an IL Green CAR GOLD Medal.  ABC’s score represents 
a 1.73% increase from the score that earned them GOLD in 
2014.  ABC is working on several changes that will allow them 
increase their score next year.  These include a covered core 
engine storage area and reorganizing their vehicle storage yard 
to increase efficiency.  Joe developed an awesome oil water 
separator to use in conjunction with a wash bay area that 
ABC is using as part of their operation.  Excited to see what 
other great ideas you will come up with in 2016, great work!      

14th Place (Tie)
Ashley’s U-Pick-A-Part 

GOLD – 87.36%
**Most Improved IL Green Car 
Member - Honorable Mention**

We would like to congratulate Ken and the staff of Ashley’s 
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U-Pick-A-Part on earning 14th Place in a tie with ABC Auto 
Parts, and an IL Green CAR GOLD Medal.  Ashley’s score 
represents a 12.07% increase from the score that earned 
them SILVER in 2014.  Ashley’s improvement represents the 
largest percentage improvement in our program during 2015.  
This is a remarkable achievement!  Ken took over as man-
ager of Ashley’s this year and has been instrumental in the 
improvements that were made.  Ashley’s is the only indoor 
self-service operation we have visited.  They also added a 
retention basin this year that is helping to improve the quality 
of storm water runoff from the facility.  We are so proud of 
your improvements this year.  Well done and keep it up!    

16th Place
Bill Smith Auto Parts 

GOLD – 85.63%

We would like to congratulate Jonah and the staff of Bill 
Smith Auto Parts on earning 16th Place and an IL Green 
CAR GOLD Medal.  Bill Smith’s score represents a 10.34% 
increase from the score that earned them SILVER in 2014.  
Bill Smith has undertaken a major project this year to improve 
its vehicle storage yard.  This project will improve drainage, 
resurface the entire yard, and greatly increase the amount 
of storage area available.  They also regraded and improved 
their customer parking area which improved the look and 
first impression of their business.  Jonah is an excellent record 
keeper and made great strides this year.  We are excited to 
see what improvements your team will make next year!    

17th Place (Tie)
Kankakee Auto Recyclers 

GOLD – 85.06%

We would like to congratulate Pete and the staff of Kankakee 
Auto Recyclers on earning 17th Place in a tie with Rockford 
Auto Parts, and an IL Green CAR GOLD Medal in their first 
year involved in the IL Green CAR program.  We recently 
visited this facility for the first time.  During our visit we 
saw photos of what the facility looked like only a few years 
ago.  The changes that have been made at Kankakee Auto 
Recyclers is nothing short of amazing.  This facility is tidy, 
well run, and has all of the details in place.  We only made 
minor tweaks to help Kankakee earn its GOLD medal.  We 

were particularly impressed with how clean the vehicle stor-
age was.  It is uncommon to see a self-service facility with 
no debris on the ground.  Outstanding work guys, welcome 
to our group!    

17th Place (Tie)
Rockford Auto Parts 

GOLD – 85.06%

We would like to congratulate David, Zack, and the staff 
of Rockford Auto Parts on earning 17th Place in a tie with 
Kankakee Auto Recyclers, and an IL Green CAR GOLD 
Medal.  Rockford’s score represents a 4.60% decrease from 
the score that earned them GOLD in 2014.  Rockford has 
undergone some significant institutional changes this year in-
cluding new yard management and book keeping.  Zack, the 
new yard manager, is a go-getter and is committed to learning 
and developing long-lasting solutions.  Rockford still has one 
of the most welcoming and attractive front office and recep-
tion areas in our program.  Rockford’s fluids containment unit 
is also one of our favorites.  They are considering expanding 
this asset to allow for greater storage.  Great work, Rockford!    

19th Place
C&J Auto Parts 

SILVER – 84.48%

We would like to congratulate Andy and the staff of C&J 
Auto Parts on earning 19th Place and an IL Green CAR SIL-
VER Medal.  C&J’s score represents a 1.73% decrease from 
the score that earned them GOLD in 2014.  We love visiting 
C&J.  It epitomizes Chicago for us.  The facility has tried and 
true older buildings that you can just feel the history inside.  
C&J’s operation is solid.  There are just a few minor tweaks 
standing between them and high GOLD.  The systems are in 
place and the detail-oriented approach that Andy brings to 
the table is a recipe for success.  Let’s focus on record keep-
ing in 2016!  We look forward to helping you earn GOLD 
or PLATINUM, if you’re feeling froggy!   
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20th Place
Dan’s Used Auto Parts 

SILVER – 81.61%

We would like to congratulate Dan and the staff of Dan’s 
Used Auto Parts on earning 20th Place and an IL Green 
CAR SILVER Medal in their first year involved in the IL 
Green CAR program.  Dan’s is our southernmost member 
in the State of Illinois.  We are tickled to have Dan’s involved.  
This facility is easily located on the prettiest lot of any yard in 
our program.  The property is full of mature trees, the yard 
is perfectly graded, and the lawns are manicured like a golf 
course.  The yard sits back off the roadway.  You can hardly 
tell that an auto recycling facility is there.  Dan’s record keep-
ing is outstanding – he likes binders almost as much as I do!  
Dan, we are proud of your accomplishments this year and 
are so glad to have your representing the south!  Thank you!  

21st Place
BC Automotive 

SILVER – 81.03%

We would like to congratulate Steve, Ron, and the staff of 
BC Automotive on earning 21st Place and an IL Green CAR 
SILVER Medal in their first year involved in the IL Green 
CAR program.  BC is in a really interesting location right 
next to a State Park and Lake Michigan.  They added a self-
service section to their facility this year that boasts a beautiful 
new fence.  Their dismantling building is one of the most 
ingenious structures we have seen.  The entire building is 
entirely supported by steel tanks.  Brings a new meaning to 
reusing materials!  We also found Steve and Ron very enjoy-
able to work with.  Steve is so kind and polite, it makes work 
fun!  Thank you, BC, for your support – welcome aboard!      
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22nd Place (Tie)
Rhodes Auto S/S/S 
SILVER – 78.74%

We would like to congratulate Rich and the staff of Rhodes 
Auto S/S/S on earning 22nd Place in a tie with Shelby and 
Sons, Inc. and an IL Green CAR SILVER Medal in their 
first year involved in the IL Green CAR program.  Rhodes 
recently suffered some significant damages during a tornado.  
They are in the process of rebuilding, reorganizing, and mov-
ing their business into their new buildings.  The facility now 
boasts some of the most impressive buildings we have seen 
including radiant floor heat, unprecedented overhead clear-
ance, and fantastic racking systems.  Their fluids storage area 
is fantastic and their yard is huge.  I predict that we need to 
keep an eye on Rhodes.  They have the potential to climb 
the ranks and to do it fast.  Great work guys, can’t wait to see 
where you go in 2016!      

22nd Place (Tie)
Shelby and Sons, Inc. 

SILVER – 78.74%

We would like to congratulate Robert and the staff of Shelby 
and Sons, Inc. on earning 22nd Place in a tie with Rhodes 
Auto S/S/S, and an IL Green CAR SILVER Medal.  Shel-
by’s score represents a 3.45% increase from the score that 
earned them SILVER in 2014.  Shelby’s is the home of the 
Mayberry Squad Car.  It is a great tourist attraction!  Shelby 
also boasts an extensive classic car section on their vehicle 
storage yard.  Shelby has some really interesting processes 
that include containerizing fluorescent light tubes, extensive 
use of microbes to clean up small drips of oil, and a facility 
that straddles a state highway.  Shelby’s is a unique facility 
that is full of potential.  We are so glad to have you represent-
ing southern Illinois!  Great work guys, keep it up! 
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ATRI Direct Members

Please note that if you don’t see your company name listed in this issue, 
you are not a current member in good standing with ATRI.

Join ATRI TODAY and see what we can accomplish together!

111 Salvage, LLC 
Granite City 

618-344-9922

A Affordable Auto Parts, Inc.
Joliet

815-722-9072

A&A Midwest Rebuilders Suppliers, 
Inc.

Blue Island
773-624-6111

ABC Auto Parts & Sales, Inc.
Riverdale

800-458-7838/708-389-1456

Aero Auto Parts
Chicago

800-371-2620/773-483-2625

Ashley’s U-Pick-A-Part
Joliet, IL 

815-460-3692 

Auto Parts City, Inc.
Gurnee

847-244-7171

Available Auto Parts
Decatur

800-252-0780/217-877-1000

B-Auto Parts
East St. Louis
800-851-3157

BC Automotive, Inc.
Zion

800-452-6768/847-746-8056

Bill Smith Auto Parts, Inc.
Danville

800-252-3005

Bionic Auto Parts & Sales, Inc.
Chicago

800-626-9618/773-489-6020

Broadway Auto Salvage
Braceville

815-237-8747

Bryant Industries U-Pull  
Auto Parts

Danville
217-431-0551

Calumet City Auto Wreckers
Calument City

708-68-6390 fax: 708-868-8925

C & J Auto Parts, Inc.
Chicago

800-783-8121/773-523-8121

City Auto Wreckers
Aurora

630-898-2900

Collins Truck Parts, Inc.
Tamaroa

618-496-5003

 Coultas Recycling Company
Danville

217-443/0510

Dan’s Used Auto Parts
Carterville

800/645-1425

Deactur Auto Parts, Inc
Decatur, IL

217/877-4371

Elgin Super Auto Parts
Elgin

847-695-4000

Fierge Auto Parts
Quincy

217-224-3000

Geiger Truck Parts
Watseka

815/432-4944

Grand Street Auto parts
Alorton, IL

618-857-2006

I-55 Auto Salvage, Inc.
Channahon

815-467-2938

Island City Auto Recyclers, Inc
Wilmington

815-476-9556

LKQ Corporation - Government 
Affairs

Fort Lauderdale, FL
954-492-9092

LKQ A-Reliable South
Blue Island

708-612-0180

LKQ Blue Island
Blue Island

708-227-6960

LKQ Metro
Caseyville

618-345-9659

LKQ A-Reliable North
Chicago

708-239-4370

LKQ Pick Your Part
Chicago Heights
708-758-0002

LKQ Heavy Duty Truck
Chicago Heights
708-755-7134

LKQ Self Serve - Rockford
Rockford

815-397-2277

Mack’s Auto Recycling, Inc.
Urbana

217-367-6219

Mullins Auto Parts
Mt. Olive

217-999-2030

Neal Auto Parts
Peoria

309-673-7404 

New Cats Auto Parts
Chicago

773-947-0500

Rebuiltcars
Naperville

630-527-0524

Rhodes Auto S/S/S, Inc.
Streator

815-673-3737/800-548-9151

Rockford Auto Parts, Inc.
Rockford

815-964-3396

St. Louis U-Pic-A-Part
Washington Park

618/293-6670

Scotty’s Auto Parts
Virginia

800-346-4540/217-452-3081

Shelby & Sons Inc
West Frank Fort
618-932-3083

Speedway Auto, Ltd.
Joliet

800-437-8733/815-726-0666

Stafford’s, Inc.
Montgomery

800-437-1770/630-896-1342

Tom’s Auto, Inc. 
Hainsville

847/546-5422

Wood River Auto Parts
Cottage Hills, IL
618-259-6432

Y-Yard Auto and Truck, Inc.
Effingham

217-536-6116



Illinois Green Car Program (Illinois Certified Automotive Recyclers)
Illinois Green Car recognizes and certifies that the member meets certain criteria in terms of environmental 
impact, safety, licensing and other regulatory standards as well as general business practices. This 
program is endorsed by the Illinois EPA and is cost effective. For just $50 a year, you can become CAR 
certified through the National Association. ATRI has an established a working relationship with the Illinois 
EPA so if you have questions for them but don’t want to call, ATRI will be glad to make the call and 
provide you the answers.

ATRI Executive Director is a lobbyist for the association and engages legislative issues pertaining 
to Illinois auto recyclers. Through the Executive Director, ATRI engages in lobbying efforts and has 
established relationships with government agencies including the Secretary of State of Illinois.

Education and Training Opportunities
ATRI provides training throughout the year. Additionally, ATRI provides educational programs, social 
events, yard tours, and networking with fellow recyclers.

Opportunities to network, share and learn from other recyclers. See what works and what                             
does not.

ATRI Newsletter is published 6 times a year
The newsletter is currently mailed to all recyclers in Illinois. The newsletter includes industry news, a 
complete listing of the membership, updates on legislative and environmental issues and lots of other 
interesting information I am sure you will find useful in your day-to-day business operations.

CMARC Central Midwest Auto Recyclers Convention and trade show held annually
This event rotates between Illinois and Indiana. This event is designed to bring recyclers and vendors 
together from all over to network, educate, and provide and encourage camaraderie. We invite our fellow 
recyclers from surrounding states to attend our convention and trade show, which clearly makes CMARC 
a regional show like none other.

Website and staff accessibility, www.illinoisautorecyclers.com
•	 All	members	are	listed	on	the	website	with	all	of	your	information,	including	a	link	to	your				

website, if available.
•	 Newsletter	archives
•	 Calendar	of	Events,	as	they	are	scheduled.
•	 Parts	Search,	an	opportunity	for	each	member	to	sell	parts.
•	 Suppliers	list,	a	complete	list	of	suppliers,	associate	members	of	ATRI.
•	 All	contact	information	for	the	ATRI	Board	of	Directors	and	Staff.
•	 Staff	accessible	to	answer	all	your	questions,	or	find	the	answer	for	you.
•	 Information	friendly,	ask	ATRI	to	email	the	membership	with	an	article	or	question	you	may	have.

ATRI is a member of the Automotive Recyclers Association, the National association for 
auto recyclers. ATRI is active by participating at the ARA conventions and sharing that information with 
ATRI Members.

All Illinois recyclers encouraged to join ATRI and make a 
difference by getting involved.  Support your state association 

and reap the great benefits of the membership.

ATRIATRI
Discover the Benefits 

of Being an ATRI Member!
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Business Name _____________________________________

Contact Name ______________________________________

Address __________________________________________

City ______________________________________________

State_______________ Zip ___________________________

County ___________________________________________

Phone ____________________________________________

Fax ______________________________________________

E-mail ____________________________________________

Website __________________________________________

Type of Business Activities
(CHECK ALL THAT APPLY)

q Recycler q New Parts 

q Body Shop q Automotive Mechanics

q Towing q Import Vehicles

q Domestic Vehicles q Light Truck

q Other _________________________________

Investment
q 1-4 Employees  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . $250

q 5-9 Employees  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . $375

q 10 + Employees  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . $500

q Associate  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . $250

 Amount Remitted  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . $ ____________________

Mail Completed Form to
Auto & Truck Recyclers of Illinois

PO Box 9424 • Springfield, IL 62791
Fax: 217/787-2276

Email: ILLAutoRecyclers@aol.com
QUESTIONS CALL:  877.880.2874

ATRIATRI

Auto & Truck 
Recyclers of 

Illinois

Application for Membership
Please print or type

“You will have an exit from your 
business. The question: 
Is it planned?”

A couple of years ago I was in a seminar (yes I do attend 
seminars) on succession planning. This was a dyed in the 
wool business consultant who specializes in succession plan-
ning. Since we get involved many times with succession 
planning I thought it would be a good idea to hear someone 
else’s thoughts on the issue. I am not sure that the quote 
above is verbatim but the sentiment it expresses is accurate.

Family businesses by their nature can and do out live the 
original owners. But the outcomes for the second genera-
tion may be better or worse. Much of that depends on the 
native intelligence of the person(s) taking over the business 
and many times it is under what conditions they take over 
the business.

Conditions for successful succession

1. Evaluation of the value of the business.
•	 I personally know of parents who have unfairly bur-

dened their children with an inflated value of the 
business.  As a parent I don’t understand this. In 
some cases they want to have the children struggle 
to make it, like they struggled to start the business 
or they have not prepared themselves for life after 
their business and see their children as their retire-
ment plan.

•	 I recommend both parties get a fair market evalu-
ation of the business. This brings an independent 
reality check into the discussion before any final 
value is agreed to.

2. Evaluation of the talent that is going to own the 
business
•	 This needs to begin 5 or more years before the 

event, and includes an outside opinion of the 

Successful Succession 
By Robert Counts and Chad Counts
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strengths and weaknesses of those that are purchas-
ing the business. Evaluations should be very practi-
cal and include:
o Decision making both on personnel and on 

process and procedures.
o Experience in all facets of the business from the 

back to the front.
o Work ethic: Do they come early and stay late 

or do they come late and leave early?
o Baggage: How successful are they in their per-

sonal life? 

3. Roles post succession
•	 What role will the parents perform, if any? Too 

many times, parents give up financial responsibility 
for the business, but not the decision-making. 

•	 If there is more than one child what role do each 
assume? This is where it is really important to have 
a third party help in the decision process of which 
child is better gifted or prepared to be the CEO. 
Too many times I see one of the partners (children) 
invest a lot of energy and effort while another 
shows up and performs a singular task in the busi-
ness. Age or birth order is irrelevant.

4. Other things to consider
•	 Practice makes perfect. The parent needs to give 

increasing responsibility on key decisions prior to 
them exiting the business. This allows time and op-
portunity to see how well the future owner will do 
in maintaining the business. In most cases, these de-
cisions are going to be ones that the future owner 
will have to live with long after the present owners 

exit the business. 
o Specifically in this category I would include fa-

cility and personnel decisions. If the business 
needs or could use improved or new facilities 
make sure that both parties agree and that the 
business growth expected from these facilities 
is needed and can be paid for.

o Personnel decisions are some of the most dif-
ficult decisions that many owners face. The 
new owners should not be required to inherit 
employees that are dysfunctional or refuse to 
listen to the heir(s) apparent. 

o Key employees should be kept informed on 
what the future holds. Good people are hard 
to find. Losing them during a transition is not 
what either party should want. 

Robert Counts, 
robert@countsbusinessconsulting.com, 512-653-6915 ©

Chad Counts, 
crcounts@countsbusinessconsulting.com, 512-963-4626 ©

Welcome our 
NEW ATRI Members

Ashley’s U-Pick-A-Part
1102 Collins St
Joliet, IL 60432

p 815.460.3692 • f 815.460.3698
ashleyspickapart.com
contact: Ken Kasper

Calumet City Auto Wreckers
630 State St.

Calument City, IL 60409
708/868-6390 fax: 708/868-8925

email: calumetcityauto@yahoo.com
contact: Brett Mistretta

Island City Auto Recyclers, Inc
660 N. Kankakee Street

Wilmington, IL 60481
815/476-9556

email : ehansen#msclawfirm.com
contact: Eric Hansen or Ryan Boswell
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Berlinsky Scrap Corp.
Joliet, IL

815-726-4334

Car-Part.com
Ft. Wright, KY

800-347-2247/859-344-1925

Chicago Industrial Catalytic
Lincolnshire, IL
312-914-6666

Counts Business Consulting, LLC
Austin, Tx

512-653-6915

E & R Towing
Markham

708-333-7300

Hollander, A Solera Company
Plymouth, MN 
800-825-0644

Insurance Auto Auctions
Westchester, IL 
708-492/7000

Legend Smelting &  
Recycling, Inc.

Joliet, IL
800-697-5556

Marty Satz Insurance
St. Louis, MO
800-449-1151

The Burnham Group at Morgan 
Stanley

Chicago, IL
312-827-6651

Market Financial Group
Shaumburg, IL
847-398-7060 

Molyneaux Risk Solutions
Davenport, IA

ph: 563/324-1011

Panhandle Converters Recycling
Wood Dale, IL
855-752-0393

Recycle Technologies, Inc.
Wood Dale, IL
630-350-8909

Rescue Tire Recycling
Gurnee, IL

847-623-2323

Snyder Insurance Co.
Bloomington, IL
309-275-9987

United Recyclers Group
Centennial, CO
303/367-4391

VET Environmental Engineering, LLC
Sara Rae Hamidovic, PE CHMM 

Bloomington, IN
812-327-2838

Waubonsee Community College
Sugar Grove

630-466-2331

Young Insurance Agency
Rockford, MI

616-214-4238

ASSOCIATE MEMBERS
Please patronize all our Associate Members who generously support ATRI throughout the year.
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